ASHTON VALE PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTA MEETING

Thursday 10 January 2013 at 9am
Present: Helen (Chair), Suzanne (Vice Chair), Viv (Headteacher), Karen P (Treasurer), 
Sharon (Secretary) and Sam B
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 
Apologies were received from Sam D, Alison, Lisa and Nancy. 
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes of PTA meeting held on Thursday 8 November 2012 were discussed and agreed.
	

	3.
3. cont.
	Matters arising/updates
RE dolls
Karen will ask Mrs Carpenter for invoice so PTA can reimburse school.   
Sensory garden
No update at present.  Helen will speak to Jenny and Yvonne, who are both on the Gardening Committee, to ask if they could give PTA an update prior to future PTA meetings.  £800 was allocated last year towards the Sensory Garden and remains unspent.
T-Towels

Good quality and sold really well, producing a profit of £217, with small number left over.  Agreed to repeat this idea on a four year cycle.  PTA to think of a different venture to sell next Christmas.
Christmas cards
Profit of £84.25.  Approximately same as last year.  Company used ‘My School Printing’ are very good and recommended for future use.  They also do alternative printed items.
Recycling collection – Monday 12 November 2012

November collection raised £127.05.   Confirmed October 2012 collection raised £85.  Post meeting note:  Correction Oct 2012 collection should read £103.35 and not £85.  New date organised for Monday 28 January 2013.  
Christmas craft fair – Saturday 24 November 2012
Everyone agreed there was a good atmosphere.  Helen asked if anyone could suggest any improvements.  A few notes were made:  more seating in the craft area – perhaps seats around the outside of the craft classroom for parents.  Extend craft area into two classrooms or separate from Santa’s Grotto area to aid congestion.  Children from Year 6 were a great help and enjoyed helping on stalls.  Agreed to train some children next year to help in the craft room and perhaps children from Year 5.  Games such as the ‘sock game’ and ‘guess how many sweets in a jar?’ worked well, but made very little profit.   Sock game needs to be slightly higher price next year and perhaps lower prize of £5 gift voucher instead of £10.  Tombola worked really well, with children donating prizes in exchange for a dress down day (profit made £161).  More help was received this year and total profit raised was £559.75, which has been spent on the Trophy Cabinet in reception.  Thank you to everyone who helped.
Movie night – Thursday 29 November 2012, 3.15pm to 5.30pm

All agreed more organisation required for this event to run more smoothly.  Always a favourite with the children and raised £277.48.  It was felt that a cut-off date needs to be introduced.  Slips/money should only be taken up to day prior to event, to allow an up to date list to be distributed to each class Teacher on day event taking place.  Children to be collected one class at a time from their classrooms.  Also agreed that children should be collected by parents from their classrooms.  A new date of Thursday 23 May was agreed and will be seen as a celebration to the end of Arts Week.
Christmas presents for parents – 17, 18, 19 December 2012

This year’s presents for parents event took place over two days, 17 and 18 December.  All ran smoothly.  Improvement on next year will be to offer less choice, say, five or six items and pre-wrapping was also really helpful.  Splitting wrapping over two or three days makes it much easier.  Although this event is generally not for profit, £117 was made towards PTA funds.

Carols Around the Tree – Friday 21 December 2012, 2.30pm

It was nice to offer this event free of charge this year.  People were served and seated much quicker, with teas one end of the kitchen and coffees being served the other end. Even the polystyrene cups were recycled by one grandparent for potting.
	NC/KP

HS
All/

C/F
C/F
All



	4.
	Finance update 
Karen P circulated a finance update (copy attached).   She reported that there is currently a healthy balance of £3,473.75.  £800 of which has been allocated to the Sensory Garden.  Awaiting invoices for trophy cabinet, books and RE dolls.

Bank Mandate

It was confirmed that the Bank Mandate has now been updated with four signatories:  Helen Sanders, Suzanne Hayes, Karen Pope and Sharon Bennett.  A Resolution has been filed in the minute book.
	KP

SB

	5.
	Head and staff update
Viv will ask staff for any funding requests at the next staff briefing.
Dictionaries and reading books
These are about to be ordered. 
	VC
JW

	6.

6. cont
	Events – January to March 2013
Karaoke/family fun night – Friday 18 January 2013, 6-8pm

Helen has posted on Facebook with positive feedback.  Karaoke DJ already paid. Event will be advertised in this week’s newsletter, with a reply slip to order tickets.  Helen has printed the tickets and posters have been displayed.  Agreed to sell hot dogs, soft drinks and tuck shop.  

Post meeting note: event cancelled due to weather conditions.
Recycling collection – Monday 28 January 2013
Collection booked.  Will advertise in this week’s newsletter. Help required taking bags from reception to car park first thing on Monday 28 January.  
Post meeting note:

Refreshments for Parents evening – Thursday 31 January 2013, 4-8pm

Pamper evening (Mums and Daughters) – Thursday 7 March 2013, 6-9pm
There are eight stalls booked.  Helen has offered a question and answers session as an option to stallholders.  Helen will email various Therapists.  Posters and tickets to be organised.  All help appreciated.
Disco – Thursday 21 March 2013, 5.30-7pm

DJ booked.  Disco will take place during Book Week, which has a Nautical theme this year.  It was decided to incorporate this theme into the Disco, so children can dress up in Nautical or Pirate fancy dress.
Quiz night

It was agreed to put this on hold until after the Community Forum meeting on   5 February, as it had been suggested that they may also be organising a quiz night.  Viv will give update. 
	VC
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	7.


	Events – April to July 2013
Movie night – Thursday 23 May 2012, 3.15pm to 5.30pm

To be discussed at next meeting.  Celebration to end of Arts Week.
Disco – Thursday 11 July 2013 (Leaver’s Celebration), 5.30-7pm
DJ has been booked.
Summer BBQ – Friday 19 July, 6-9pm
Will be held on the Friday before end of term.  Helen suggested booking electric go-carts, which can be hired.  The company would be able to set up on the school field and are covered by their own insurance.  All agreed for Helen to enquire and book go-carts.
	HS

	8.
	Any other business

Library books for leavers

Agreed to continue to fund ‘Wish List’.  Each child from Year 6 can choose and sign a book from the ‘Wish List’ to leave as a legacy to the school. 
Brainstorming

At the end of the meeting there was a brainstorming discussion, items for consideration were:

· New curtains/blinds for hall – Helen will find out if this would be something staff would support.  If so, Suzanne will look at cost.

· Sharon will ask Mrs Thomas if there is any equipment that might be needed at playtimes.

· Helen will put together a questionnaire for parents to complete at the next Parents Evening, asking for suggestions (Thursday 31 January,   4-8pm).  A sample will be circulated.
Post meeting note:  Can anyone help with refreshments?   

· After school club to decorate mugs for Father’s Day on 16 June 2013.
· After school club to create photographic calendar.

· Printed or decorated shopping bags or PE bags to sell.
· Photograph PTA funded items for display.

· Helen will find out if there is somewhere PTA can display information.
	C/F
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	9.
	Date of Next Meeting(s)
TUESDAY 5 MARCH 2013 after school in Cygnet Class.
New members are always welcome - please do come and join us.

http://bit.ly/ashton-vale-parents
(facebook address)

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashtonvaleprimary/
(easyfundraising address for all your on-line purchases)
	


PTA Finances Update

Events September 2012 – December 2012





Profit
Disco – October 








£257.77

Movie Night – November 







£277.48

Xmas Fair









£559.75

Christmas Cards/Gifts








£  84.25

Tea Towels









£217.00

Easy Fundraising 

- November





£  26.84

- December 









£  29.45

Bristol Textile (Recycle)
- October





£103.35





- November 





£127.05 
My Nametags – November 







£  10.00













-----------







Fundraising to-date


£1692.94
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